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Dear SheffieldPlan

Please find attached the submission for the removal of the Green Belt site CN-3(b) at Top
Warren, Chapeltown, Sheffield S35 2XT

I would be grateful if you would acknowledge receipt of this email.

Kind regards
Helen Morris-Ruffle

Helen Morris Ruffle M.A. M.R.T.P.I BIAC

Visionary Planning UK

Any views or opinions expressed are given in good faith and to the best of our ability
without prejudice to the formal consideration of any planning application following
statutory public consultation.

Please note that from June 2022 I will not be working Fridays. I aim to try and achieve a
better work life balance. All enquiries or emails will be responded to the following week.
If your enquiry is urgent please Whatsapp me.
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Ariel View of Site & Division of Land Industrial & GB 
 

 
 
Dwelling Under Construction Planning 16/00800 
 

 
Boundary to East adjoining field S03112/SO3113 
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1.4  This Planning Statement provides a description of the Site, a justification for the 

Site’s removal from the Greenbelt and a brief description of the development 

proposals for the site.  

 
2. Site Description and Planning History  
 
Site Location  
 
2.1 The application site relates to a detached bungalow currently being built on Top 

Warren Lane. The property was granted planning permission under ref 

16/00800/FUL.  

The site measures approximately 1000m2. 

It should be considered that this, whilst labelled Green Belt, is actually despoiled 

land which adds little value to the visual amenity of the area. The argument of impact 

on the Green Belt is tempered against the site being previously developed land with 

no aesthetically pleasing elements. Whilst the site itself lies within the Green Belt as 

does the land to the east of the site, the area to the west of Thorncliffe Road is a 

Fringe Industry and Business Area and to the south is a housing area. 

 

2.2 The Site is owned exclusively by our client and therefore there are no ownership 

constraints to development.  

 

2.3 It is generally acknowledged that not only our Client’s site (which is being much 

improved by virtue of the dwelling under development), but in general terms the 

surrounding land (in their ownership) represents an overgrown parcel of open space, 

which makes minimal contribution to the Greenbelt and in fact detracts for the 

character and setting of the adjacent properties 

 








































